CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES
April 10, 2017

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, April 10, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building of Caswell County Schools.  Members present:  Chairman Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn, Tracy Stanley, and Betty Sartin.  Others present include Superintendent Dr. Sandra Carter, Dr. Sammy Shields, Attorney Ron Bradsher, Nicole McGhee, Emily Buchanan, Jeremy Teetor, David Useche, Carol Boaz, Joshua Fuqua, Kayla Gatewood, Kaitlyn Johnson, Teresa Johnson, Doretha Winstead, Ruth Miller, Anna Poindexter, and Ben Gravely.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  (Note:  Others may have been present but did not sign the roster).
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed followed by the pledge of allegiance. 

I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Tracy Stanley, to approve the minutes of the March 29, 2017 regular meeting as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Donna Hudson moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dr. Carter recognized Coach Lindsey Page & Assistant Coach Angela Ouzts on the accomplishments of the girls basketball team who made it to the 2A Eastern finals.  Coach Page shared this is one of greatest accomplishments since 1999 in which the team made it to the regional finals.  Dr. Carter and the Board of Education shared how proud they are of the team and their efforts.
Principal Ben Gravely from N.L. Dillard Middle School recognized members of the 1:1 Initiative team on recently becoming a Common Sense Education School certified in digital citizenship.  Members include:  Katherine Pinkleton, Lisa Strader, Margaret Hinrichs, Corretta Clark, Joshua Fuqua, Matthew Trent, Doretha Winstead, Anna Poindexter, Kayla Alexander, and Ruth Miller.  Mr. Gravely also recognized Mrs. Emily Buchanan for her efforts with this project.

Dr. Carter recognized Mrs. Emily Buchanan regarding recent acknowledgement of STEM grant.  Mrs. Buchanan shared she was notified from Golden Leaf Foundation in combination with Danville Regional Foundation for a total amount of $463,406.82.  The Board of Education congratulated Mrs. Buchanan on her efforts in obtaining this grant.

I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None at this time.
III.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Consent Agenda
Dr. Carter recommended approval of consent agenda as presented.  Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the consent agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
Requests for Transfer (2017-2018)

Goots, Gavin



Caswell
to
Rockingham (5)

Goots, Guy



Caswell
to
Rockingham (8)

Gutierrez, Rosa


Caswell
to
Rockingham (4)

Lunsford, Thomas


Caswell
to
Rockingham (8)

Walker, Emily



Caswell
to
Alamance-Burlington (9)

Watson, Madelyn


Caswell
to
Alamance-Burlington (K)

May, McKenzie


Rockingham
to
Caswell (6) – Tuition will apply

2. Memorandum of Understanding (Fire Academy)
Emily Buchanan reviewed memorandum of understanding pertaining to the fire academy which is required by DPI.  This memorandum will be renewed yearly.  Board Attorney Ron Bradsher has reviewed and offered input which is included in the memorandum of understanding as presented.  

The question was addressed regarding if all fire departments would be included as two were not listed on page two.  Mrs. Buchanan stated they all had committed and she was working with the Fire Marshall Vernon Massengill who was contacting each department.  These will be included on the final version of the memorandum of understanding.

Upon review and questions, Dr. Carter recommended approval of the memorandum of understanding for the fire academy as presented.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Donna Hudson to approve the memorandum of understanding as presented and to include changes as noted.  The motion carried unanimously.

3. Summer Reading Camp - 2017
Carol Boaz reviewed plans for the summer reading camp for 2017.  Upon review, Dr. Carter recommended approval of the summer reading camp.  Ross Gwynn moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the summer reading camp 2017 proposal.  The motion carried unanimously.

North (will serve North & Stoney Creek) / Oakwood (will serve Oakwood & South)
Grades 1, 2, & 3

Approximately 300 students (400 are eligible)

Student Days:  Monday-Thursday (July 10-August 3, 2017)

16 days – Student arrival:  8:00-8:15 – Dismissal:  2:15

Meals will be provided at both sites

Teacher workdays for data analysis & program training = June 14-15


Setup for Preparation = Thursday, July 7


Tentative workday / testing make up day = Friday, August 4 or Monday, August 10

Daily rate of pay for teachers as a tutor at the 2016-2017 daily rate

4. Budget Amendments # 8, # 9, #10
Finance Officer Jeremy Teetor reviewed Budget Amendments # 8-#10.  Upon review, Dr. Carter recommended approval of budget amendments #8-10 as presented.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve budget amendments # 8, # 9, #10 as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
[image: image1.emf]CASWELL COUNTY SCHOOLS           BUDGET AMENDMENT  # 8

          Caswell County Board of Education made the following resolution:

                   Be it resolved that the following amendments be made to the 

                   Budget Resolution for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2017.

Account Code Description Increase Decrease

2.6621.841.411.000.002.00 Convocation/EOY Events 6,000.00

2.6530.802.322.000.000.00 Public Gas 6,000.00

6,000.00 6,000.00

                               Funding Source:         Local

Justification: Moving funds from excess utilities to cover cost of End of Year event. 

         Total appropriation in current budget:

$0.00

Amount of increase/decrease of amendment:

$0.00

Total appropriation in amended budget:

$0.00
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          Caswell County Board of Education made the following resolution:

                   Be it resolved that the following amendments be made to the 

                   Budget Resolution for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2017.

Account Code Description Debit Credit

3.3600.118.000.000.000.00 Revenue-PRC 118 IDEA VI-B Special Needs 2,000.00

3.8200.118.399.000.000.00 Unbudgeted/Carryover  2,000.00

2,000.00 2,000.00

                               Funding Source:         Federal

Justification: Budgeting of new funds from DPI allotment revision #42

         Total appropriation in current budget:

$0.00

Amount of increase/decrease of amendment:

$0.00

Total appropriation in amended budget:

$0.00
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          Caswell County Board of Education made the following resolution:

                   Be it resolved that the following amendments be made to the 

                   Budget Resolution for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2017.

Account Code Description Debit Credit

1.3100.000.000.000.000.00 Allocations from SPSF 77,328.00

1.5110.003.162.000.000.00 Sub Pay--Regular ABS 800.00

1.5350.016.121.000.000.00 Teacher Salary 76,429.00

1.5110.015.411.000.000.00 Tech--Supplies 99.00

77,328.00 77,328.00

                               Funding Source:         State

Justification: Budgeting of new funds from DPI allotment revision #43

         Total appropriation in current budget:

$0.00

Amount of increase/decrease of amendment:

$0.00

Total appropriation in amended budget:

$0.00


5. 1:1 Initiative - Elementary
David Useche reviewed plans for the 1:1 Initiative for elementary grades.  A leadership team will be created which will include teachers and media.  Postings for elementary facilitator and technical support will be shared after spring break.  Professional development will be provided as well as leadership team retreat.  Upon review and discussion, Dr. Carter recommended approval of the 1:1 Initiative for Elementary as presented.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Tracy Stanley to approve the 1:1 Initiative for elementary as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

6. Universal Auditing
Finance Officer Jeremy Teetor reviewed information with Universal Auditing who will provide a utility and telecom audit for the school system at no charge.  The term of the agreement is for a twelve month period to perform the audit service.  The compensation is based on a percentage of actual refund/savings dollars received by the client.  Universal Auditing will receive 50% of any refunds obtained and 50% of savings generated for 12 months.  
Concerns expressed included the phone system which has already been stated as a cost savings.  Other issues included energy savings bulbs, etc. that may be found by our own maintenance department.  Mr. Teetor explained this company will only review bills and the phone system will not be included as they have been alerted of the new system.  If there are no cost savings found there is no cost to the school system.

Upon review, Dr. Carter recommended approval to pursue contract with Universal Auditing and to include changes as mentioned.  Mel Battle moved, seconded by Donna Hudson to approve moving forward with contract with Universal Auditing.  The motion carried unanimously.  A contract for signature and approval will be brought back to the board.

IV.
REPORTS
None at this time.

V.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES
· Dr. Carter shared that DPI will be at BYHS for the comprehensive needs assessment this week

· Wellness policy is being reviewed with updates from NCSBA

· No updates regarding Headstart

· HB13 updates
· BYHS renovation – in process of writing up proposal for bids for architects

· Annex renovation moving along 

· Ceiling at BYHS gym has been repaired – will get a proposal for the auto-shop building

· Alternative program scheduled to begin new schedule when students return from spring break.  A revised plan was shared with the board.  Concerns were shared from the board that included:  (2) trespassing, (4) making students go to bed in a timely manner, (7) cell phones should follow same guidelines as all schools, (10) school coordinator.  Other issues included car parking.  

· TOY/TAOY representative from the board – Tracy Stanley volunteered

VI.
CLOSED SESSION

Sylvia Johnson made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel.  Tracy Stanley seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Mel Battle made a motion to return to open session.  Donna Hudson seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Carter recommended approval of personnel listing as presented.  Ross Gwynn moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve personnel listing as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Resignation
	

	N.L. Dillard Middle 
	Chevette Madden, IT Technician = Eff. 4/10/17

	
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Jerry Wilson, Bus Driver = Eff. 4/13/17

	
	

	Classified Employment
	

	South Elementary
	Sheila Fernos, Bus Driver = Eff. 4/3/17


Teacher contracts and non-renewals will be brought back to the Board at the May meeting for approval.  Listing was shared for informational purposes only.
XIII.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Dates to meet with Senator Woodard were discussed.  Dr. Carter will contact his office and plan on meeting with him individually.

XIV.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

Tracy Stanley expressed concerns with teachers using PowerSchool

Mel Battle questioned when the merit based pay would be disbursed?  Dr. Carter replied possibly by the end of April or at the latest by the end of May.

Betty Sartin acknowledge former student, Joshua Davis, who is receiving national awards.  Dr. Carter was advised to include this in her monthly update to the local newspaper.

Mel Battle acknowledged appreciation of the support from Commissioner David Owen on the STEM project.

Tracy Stanley inquired on the school tours, noting she was sick on that day.  It was shared that only two commissioners were in attendance; however, the tours went well.

XV.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:45 p.m., Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on May 8, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.
_______________________________                               _____________________________

            Gladys Garland                                                                       Dr. Sandra Carter
                 Chairman                                                                              Superintendent
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